
Important Dates 

 
 11th March—Book 

Fair Arrives 
 
12th March—Blue 

Peter Book Club 
Filming for Spe-
cific Pupils 

 
12th March—Y3 

Royal Albert 
Hall Perfor-
mance 6pm 

 
14th March—Y5 

Great Exhibition 
Workshop  

 
15th March—Y5/6 

School Parlia-
ment and Eco 
Warrior Event at 
Royal Institution  

 
18th March—Y5 Vis-

it to Golden Hin-
de  

 
19th March—

Parents Meet-
ings  

 

St Barnabas and St Philip’s Newsletter 
Spring 2—Week 2 

Our value this term is 
‘Humility. 

This week our value stars 
are: 

Reception – Musa 

Year 1 - Ali 

Year 2 - Haocheng 

Year 3 – Michiko 

Year 4 - Imogen 

Year 5– Khalid 

Year 6 - Dalida Dea 

 

This week our attendance 
statistics are: 

Reception -  97% 

Year 1 - 98.4% 

Year 2 - 97.8% 

Year 3  - 95.6% 

Year 4 - 98.0% 

Year 5– 85.0% 

Year 6 - 97.3% 

The winning classes are: 

Year  1 

Each week, children who 
display exemplary learn-
ing behaviours are chosen 
as our stars of the week. 

This week our stars of the 
week are: 

 

Reception - Miryam 

Year 1 - Catharina 

Year 2 - Luna 

Year 3 – Seren 

Year 4 - Ranya 

Year 5– Kasim 

Year 6 - James 



  

 

 

 

 

Our Value for This Term Is: 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Parent Meetings  

We would like to invite parents / 

carers to attend par-

ents' meetings toward the end of 

Spring 2.  

 

This will be a chance to look at 

your child's work and speak to 

the class teacher for 10 minutes.  

 

The class teacher will speak to 

you about your child's Spring 

Term assessments, progress over 

the second term, next steps in 

their learning, and answer any 

questions you may have about 

the upcoming Summer term.  

 

The dates that these will take 

place are: 

Tuesday 19th March, Tuesday 

26th March 

 

 

The times will be between: 

3.40pm - 6.10pm 

 

All meetings will take place in 

the school hall. 

 

A booking link has been sent via 

email to all families.  



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Easter Camp Offers 



  

 

 

 

 

Easter Camp Offers 



  

 

 

 

 

Easter Camp Offers 



  

 

 

 

 

Healthy Start RBKC Clubs 

Change4Life Healthy Lifestyle clubs provide five-
week programmes to expectant parents, children, 
young people and families in Kensington and Chel-

sea and Westminster.  

Club sessions will focus on healthy eating, physical 
activity and sleep to support families in eating well 

and keeping active and are open to parents to be, 
and 0-19 year olds  (up to 25yrs for young people 
with special educational needs or disabilities), 
who either live in Westminster or Kensington and 
Chelsea, or attend schools or are registered with a 

Children Centre or GP in either of the boroughs. 

If you would like to find out more about our clubs 
and how to refer yourself or someone that you 

support, please complete an online registration 
form: https://forms.office.com/r/Nq2mCvcLYq  or 

contact us at Change4LifeClubs@family-
action.org.uk/020 8960 0744. 

Kensington and Chelsea Clubs 

Start4Life Clubs for Expectant Parents and Birth 

Partners 

Eat well, move more and feel good during and af-
ter pregnancy! 

Free virtual Start4Life groups on Zoom for ex-
pectant parents and birth partners in Westminster 
and Kensington and Chelsea are starting Thursday 

29 February.  

Our group sessions focus on simple, enjoyable and 
achievable ways to eat well, move more and feel 
good pre and post pregnancy. To find out more 

and register your family to attend, please vis-
it  https://tinyurl.com/change4lifeclub or call 020 
8960 0744. 

Thursdays, 29th February – 28th March 

6.00pm – 7.00pm Online via Zoom 

Mini, Kids and Young People’s Clubs 

Eat well, Move More and Feel Good! 

Free Change4Life clubs programme starting from 
the week of February 26th 2024, with food and fun 
physical activities for children, young people and 

families. To find out where your nearest club is 
taking place and register you or your child to at-
tend please click here or call 0208 960 0744 

Mini Clubs for Children aged 0-4 years and Par-
ents / Carers 

Wednesdays, 28th February – 27th March 

10.00 – 11.00am at Cheyne Children’s Centre, 10 
Thorndike Close, SW10 0ST 

Wednesdays, 28th February – 27th March 

1.30 – 2.30pm at Holmfield House Children’s Cen-

tre, 4-6 Golborne Rd, W10 5PE 

Kids’ Clubs for Children aged 5-11 Years and 
Parents / Carers 

Tuesdays, 27th February – 26th March 

4.00 – 5.30pm, Portobello Court Community Cen-

tre, Portobello Road (opposite 121 Portobello 
Road), W11 2D 

Wednesdays, 28th February – 27th March 

3.30 – 5.00pm at The Harrow Club, 187 Freston 
Road, W10 6TH – in association with The SPACE 

Young People’s Clubs for ages 11-19 Years (up 
to 25 for people with a special educational 
need or disability) 

Tuesdays, 20th February – 19th March 

6.30 – 9.00 pm at Rugby Portobello Trust, 221 

Walmer Rd, W11 4EY – in association with Project 
Athena for girls and young women aged 11-16 



  

 

 

 

 

St Barnabas Family Fun Day! 



  

 

 

 

 

School Church Services  

We are delighted to be able to 
visit both St Barnabas and St 
Philip's each term. 
 
Our service date for Spring Term 
2 are: 
 
Wednesday 27th March - St 
Philip's 
 
 

 

 

We invite all parents/carers to 

join us for these services, but ask 

that you join us at the church. 

Staff are accompanying the chil-

dren on the walk and having 

parent's there can sometimes be 

a little distracting. 

 

All services begin at 9.30am and 

last approximately 45 minutes.  



  

 

 

 

 



 
We are incredibly thankful to all the par-
ents/carers who regularly donate to our 
school community - whether it be through 
time, bringing in used uniform or books, or 
through monetary donations.  
 
We would like to bring to your attention 
several other ways in which you can donate 
to the school if you are able to: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazon Wish List : https://amzn.eu/
gs8jKyz 

Easy Fundraising: https://
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-
4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b 

Donations and School Support 

https://amzn.eu/gs8jKyz
https://amzn.eu/gs8jKyz
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sbsp/?searchSessionId=fbb5681c-3de9-4b02-813e-cd0fc9f3548b


Address: 
St Barnabas and St Philip's 
Church of England Primary 
School 
Pembroke Mews 
58 Earls Court Road 
Kensington 
London 
W8 6EJ 

Tel: 0207 937 9599 

Email: admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk 

Term Dates 
 
Please see the Term Date Section on our School Website for the 
full details of term dates. 
 

Please note that any holidays in term time cannot be authorised. 

As you may be aware, we are a voluntary aided Church of England Primary School with approxi-
mately 210 pupils.  We are devoted to providing our pupils with the best possible learning envi-
ronment based on decent morals and values, and we are proud to have served our community for 
over a century. 
 
As a Church of England School, we are required to contribute an annual maintenance fee to the 
London Diocese Board for School.  This fee allows the school to effectively benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme that provides 90% of the overall cost for approved capital projects including 
redevelopment of the existing facilities and major refurbishments. 
 
Over the years, our pupils have benefitted from a range of capital projects, including, a new bridge 
linking two blocks, a fully equipped school kitchen, music room, Computing suite, library, refur-
bished classrooms, new toilets, a new roof and skylights. 
 
I am sure you will appreciate, it is vital for our pupil’s education, that we provide them with the 
best facilities possible.  This can only be achieved through the kind generosity of parents, and 
though the fee per pupil is voluntary, we ask all parents to contribute £45 per pupil per academic 
year or such amount, as they are able, in order that our pupils continue to benefit from the LDBS 
maintenance scheme. 
 
Unfortunately, any shortfall in the overall Governors maintenance fund will have to be taken from 
the school delegated budget that in turn will mean funds being diverted from other areas of the 
curriculum.   

Governors Fund 23-24 

Contributions can be made via the School Gateway : https://
login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login. 

or directly to the Governors fund account: 
METRO BANK. Sort code: 23-05-80  
Account number: 18996065 
 
We appreciate any contributions to this fund.  

tel:0207%20937%209599
mailto:admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk
https://www.sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk/page/?title=Attendance+and+Term+Dates&pid=33
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login

